STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:


October 21, 2014


TIME:


10:00 a.m.

LOCATION:


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Kevin McLeod, Industry Member
Brian Wodka, Industry Member

Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector




MEMBERS ABSENT:
Loretta Johnson, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT: 
John Papavasiliou, Deputy Commissioner, Occupational and 

                                                
Professional Licensing
Robin Bailey, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
OTHERS PRESENT:
Rick Conrad, NAPE

Donald Maloney, W.L. Gore & Associates
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the September 16, 2014, business meeting with corrections.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to report.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Teleconference:
The Conference Call with PSI Examination Services and the Board is scheduled for the January 2015 Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:
Correspondence:

An individual submitted a letter to the Board requesting to obtain his license after passing the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination in 2009 and never receiving his license.  The members reviewed all necessary information requested by the Board regarding his work experience.  The Board determined to allow the individual to obtain the Third Grade Stationary Engineer’s license. Staff will respond to the applicant. 
Board Meeting Schedule

The Board discussed the November and December 2014 meetings and the scheduling of a joint meeting with the Board of Boiler Rules.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to cancel the meeting scheduled for December 16, 2014. 
Mr. Papavisiliou and Mr. Kraft discussed with the Board contacting the Board of Boiler Rules with a date, location and time regarding a joint meeting. After Mr. Papavasiliou obtained a mutually agreeable date for a joint meeting, the Board decided to move the date of its meeting that had been scheduled for November 18, 2014.  The Board has invited the Board of Boiler Rules to a joint meeting on Friday, November 21, 2014, at 9:00 a.m., 500 N. Calvert Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202, 2nd floor conference room.  
The Board also agreed to hold its monthly meeting immediately following the joint meeting, at 10:00 a.m. on November 21, 2014, in the 3rd floor conference room. Board staff will prepare and submit the necessary public notices. 
Mr. Restivo suggested that a proposed agenda be submitted in advance to the Board of Boiler Rules for the joint meeting for discussion.  Some topics for discussion may include violations, complaints, inspections, education programs and functions of each Board.  Staff will create an agenda for the meeting to include topics proposed by Board members.   
RECIPROCITY:   
Mr. Wodka discussed with the members reciprocity with other states, their requirements, laws and State level only and not municipalities.  Mr. Norris stated that he will discuss this matter at a later date with Ms. Bailey, Executive Director.  
STATISTICAL REPORT:

Ms. Bailey reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the 

month of September, 2014, and cumulative statistics.

	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	11
	3
	8
	27%

	Grade 2
	3
	0
	3
	0%

	Grade 3
	11
	6
	5
	55%

	Grade 4
	10
	4
	6
	40%

	Grade 5
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Total
	36
	13
	23
	36%


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Ms. Bailey informed the Board in response to their question from last month’s Board meeting that 2,604 Stationary Engineers licenses had expired since January 1, 2006.  Ms. Bailey also told the Board about a question she had received from a gentleman who is trying to use a legislative scholarship for his son to take Stationary Engineers courses in order to become licensed and the difficulty he was experiencing finding an accredited program. The Board discussed that community college programs were not accredited because they were continuing education programs as opposed to courses required for licensure. Ms. Bailey stated that she had also mentioned Lincoln Technical Institute as a possible alternative. 

APPLICATION REVIEW:
The Board approved 5 applications to take the 1st Grade examination.
The Board approved 2 applications to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 4 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 8 applications to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination 

The Board approved 1 application to take the 5th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending, 2 applications to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

The Board denied 1 application to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer license examination.  Based on information submitted, a Grade 3 license is appropriate.  He may submit a detailed work summary sheet. 
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Restivo, by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:25 a.m.
_____________________
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Harold Norris, Chair                                                    
Date
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